
Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board 

Minutes of Meeting 

December 9, 2021 

I. Call to Order - Roll Call 

The Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board met on Thursday December 9, 2021 at the Garnett airport FBO. Members 

present in the FBO were: Bill Reeder (Vice Chairman), Tarry Miller, Tom Horstick, Charles Allen, Gordon Blackie and Pat 

Schettler, Airport Manager.  Roger Brummel (Chairman) was absent. 

Bill deferred to run the meeting to Pat Schettler and Bill took minutes. Pat Schettler called the meeting to to order at 5:03 

p.m. A quorum was present as all members except for Roger were present. 

II. Minutes 

The October minutes were reviewed and discussed. A motion to approve the October minutes as discussed was made 

by Tom, seconded by Bill. The motion passed unanimously. 

III.   Old Business 

A.  We are in the middle of the Environmental Assessment Study.  Hopefully done by May or earlier. After 

that is completed, we can move to the next phase which is land acquisition.  With our smaller budget, we 

will probably be forced to buy individual parcels in phases. 

B. We discussed the AWOS system and Pat told the board that he has been able to keep the system working, but that 

the FAA is no longer allowing us to keep the certified systems NOTAMed out of service.  Soon we are going to have 

to work on laying out our future plans on the AWOS. 

C. Pat told the board that he is still working on getting an aircraft as a display for the airport. No change so far. 

IV.       New Business 

A. We have had some hangar changes. Lester Yoder bought the Hull hangar and has started much needed improvements 

to the north wall of the hangar.  Pat also purchased the Blackie hangar. 

B. The city commission approved everyone that was up for reappointment for the Advisory Board. 

C. Pat is working with the Public Works Department on possibly acquiring a couple fuel tanks. 

D. Pat has submitted 4 grants to the KDOT Dept of Aviation . The first one is to repair the FBO and shop areas, 2nd is 

to refurbish the fuel system,  3rd is to help pay for a portion of our land acquisition, and last is to purchase and move 

the fuel tanks at the power plant in Garnett. 

 

VI.  Manager’s Report 

 Pat Schettler, Airport Manager presented his manager’s report. There were no questions. 

VII.  Adjournment 

There being no other business, Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Tarry seconded the motion. Motion passed 

unanimously.  

The meeting adjourned at 5:47 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Bill Reeder, Vice Chairman,        Typed by Pat Schettler, Secretary  


